TOWN OF MIDDLEBURY
Department of Elderly & Social Services

Shepardson Community Center

1172 Whittemore Rd

Middlebury, CT.  06762

Phone 203-577-4166

Fax 203 577-4173
E mail   jcappelletti@middlebury-ct.org
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday September 20th, 2022
Middlebury Senior Center

9:30 A.M.

Members Present: Judy Mirrer, Jean Hansen, Ann Zimkus, Nancy Pun, Nancy Mastroianni
Members Absent: 

JoAnn Cappelletti, Municipal Agent, Senior Center and Social Services Director

Ralph Barra, Liason

The meeting was called to order by Judy Mirrer at 9:35 a.m.
Review and approval of Minutes for June 28th, 2022. Members absent will be changed from Nancy Mastroianni to Nancy Pun. 
A motion to approve the minutes of the June 28th, 2022 COA meeting was made by Jean Hansen and seconded by Ann Zimkus.

Treasurer’s Report: 

COA allocated funding of $302.00 for an Ancestry class. Classes started September 13th with rave reviews from participants.  
Chairman’s Report:

Ann Spierto and Noa Miller have been absence from COA meetings too many times and new members will have to be appointed. Nominations for these positions should be one each from Republican party and Democrat party. Selectman would then approve. 
Municipal Agent Report

Senior Center
Grab & Go meal numbers have seen an increase in past months. There are still no congregate meals at the Senior Center, but those picking up Grab & Go are welcome to eat in their meal in the dining room. 

Lunch and Learn has resumed and the next will be September 22, 2022. There has been an increase in interest in sponsoring of the Lunch & Learn program. There will be two for the month of October. 
Community Garden – Volunteers are harvesting the last of Summer vegetables and preparing to plant for a Fall Garden. Consistently there have been 10 people helping to maintain the Community Garden and all food is donated back to the Senior Center for the Food Bank. 
Senior Dine has added two additional Restaurants to their list and an updated list will be put in the October Newsletter.  

Transportation: 
GWTD still running Thursday from 9 to 5 for the Town of Middlebury. Senior Center bus hours are from 8:30 to 2:30. 
2019 Bus had some issues with the wheelchair lift. These repairs totaled $300. 
Benefit Programs:
The Senior Center received 70 Farmers’ Market coupon books. These have been distributed to eligible seniors who come in to the office to pick them up. The Senior Bus made a trip to the Waterbury Senior Center on Tuesdays to allow these seniors to use the coupons at the Farmer’s Market. The Farmers’ Market in Naugatuck was no longer on the list accepting the coupons. A call will be made to see if Naugatuck can return because it will easier for Middlebury residents to attend to. 
The Community Center has started taking applications for Energy Assistance. Appointments are being taken due to the amount of calls and people needing assistance. 
Renters’ Rebate will be ending September 30th. 
Utilization of the Food Bank averages 12-20 families per month. Donations consistently come in, however a food drive will be needed as the Fall/Winter season comes. 
New Business:

Flue Shot Clinic is scheduled for Oct. 17. Appointments are currently being taken. 
No COVID vaccine will be administered at the Senior Center. The bus will be available to Residents who wish to go to a Pharmacy to receive the vaccine or booster.

There was discussion about the American Rescue Fund and approval regarding money that will be allocated to the Senior Center. 

One program approved by the Selectman is called “Are you ok?” A database will be set up to make calls to vulnerable and/or disabled seniors. If there is no answer after 3 attempts and wellness check will be performed by the Middlebury Police Department. This program utilized in a few surrounding towns with good feedback. 
The second program will be to help those Middlebury residents affected by COVID with their Utility bills and/or Fuel assistance. 

Lion’s Club will be having their annual Turkey Dinner in November.

Boy Scouts will be having a Spaghetti Fundraiser in October. Bus will be available for residents who wish to come to dinner. 

Old Business:
Public Questions/Comments:

A comment was made about the Selectman putting out the idea of replacing the kitchens broken and old wooden cabinets with Stainless Steel cabinets
The next Commission on Aging meeting scheduled for November 15th, 2022 at 9:30 a.m.
At the Shepardson Center. 

Adjournment:
A motion to adjourn at 10:25 a.m. was made by Nancy Pun and seconded by Nancy Mastroianni and approved.

